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January 4, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the Muckleshoot Indian Tribe for the purpose of transferring unincorporated King County roads located on the Muckleshoot Indian Reservation to the Muckleshoot Indian Tribe.

These roads are currently part of the King County road system and the Bureau of Indian Affairs’ Indian Reservation Roads Program. The Tribe has identified these roads for use as access to the Muckleshoot Tribal Administrative Complex and Health and Wellness Center. Additionally, the Tribe is interested in improving and maintaining these roads so that traffic to the Health and Wellness Center can be accommodated. Transferring these roads is consistent with the King County Strategic Plan strategy to encourage a growing and diverse King County economy. Specifically, the transfer of these roads will assist in supporting community infrastructure and collaborative land-use planning that is responsive to the needs of residents, businesses, and services. 
The Intergovernmental Property Transfer Act (Revised Code of Washington 39.33) allows the County to transfer these roads. The total length of roadway being transferred is a little more than a mile. The Muckleshoot Indian Tribe will assume the responsibility of maintaining the transferred roads. This cost is approximately $16,000 annually. However, there are no revenues or expenditures directly associated with this interlocal agreement, as the cost savings will be applied to maintaining other King County roads. By transferring the roads, the cost of maintaining and improving the roads will be paid by the jurisdiction benefitting from them. It is in the public’s interest to transfer the roads for these purposes.

I recommend the King County Council approve this ordinance.
If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Paulette Norman, P.E., Director of the Road Services Division, at 206-296-6590.
Sincerely,
Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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ATTN:  Cindy Domingo, Acting Chief of Staff



  Mark Melroy, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst, BFM Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Carrie Cihak, Chief Advisor Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive 

    Office
Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Paulette Norman, P.E., Division Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT
